TBI Admin Meeting – 21 March 2018:   Comms Group Report

The Group

I contacted all 20 TBI members who had previously expressed an interest in ‘communications’ in mid-February, describing what we do and asking people what do we want and what might we do more of.  I got two replies, so sent it out again a week later, and received two more replies; including an excellent and considered response from Peter Moffatt. The three other replies basically said ‘happy to put up posters’ and the like, but offering little desire to be proactive or strategic. 

Rather disappointing.  I’m not getting any sense of clamour for a strategic management of our Communications.  I suspect many see it as a supporting function, rather than a pillar of how we work.  It could be argued that the lack of clamour suggests things are ‘fine’.   Perhaps the simplest way forward is to keep asking people for help with specific tasks and events.  

More presence at stalls was suggested; TBI always has a stall at Cromarty market and we could do more of this elsewhere.

Peter quoted me a piece from a TBI survey, which I think says a lot “There is a perception (possibly true) that TBI it is a private little club where the same families do the same things together and if you are not part of the group it's hard to break in. Also being a vegetarian, a bit hippy, a bit alternative, a bit of a re-cycling guru and slightly out of touch with the practicalities of life is an essential requirement for TBI membership. Sorry - not meant to be rude - just the impression I (and others) have got.”
I feel a strong need to break out of our usual demographic and will continue to press for ways of doing this.

Media/PR management

I am content to remain as the main point of contact for media and PR engagement.  I offered Hector Mackenzie (Ross-shire Journal Editor) a chance to discuss building up a longer-term framework for stories.  No response, but the RJ have always printed what we give them, sometimes making it their own and sometimes directly quoting what I’ve written.

In the RJ of Fri 9 March, they carried our post-Tattie Day item where I linked the need for local food resilience with the empty shelves resulting from only a day or two of bad weather. The same issue had a column from Nicky Marr saying very similar things.  It might be worth me contacting her to build on this.

Poster design is fairly straightforward, using standard Microsoft or Apple packages, with the main constraint being images of events and people – especially showing a broader demographic. 

Current/Recent Activities

· PRs issued for North Kessock Path event (done by Julian), Home Heating Event, Potato Day, Potato Day follow up.  Stories published on all of these in Ross-shire Journal.

· Monthly newsletters continues to be well-received, by email and by Facebook

· Peter has trained me to edit the website and I have uploaded text and images

Possible Upcoming Activities/Themes/Ideas

· Not aware of specific events

· Bikes and Boots (active travel)

· Spring Cleaning (waste minimisation/reuse)

· Seasonal recipes

· Possibly promoting individual Local Larder members

· Any plastic waste bandwagon we can jump onto?

· Possible Year of Young People events, if/as they develop
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